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EXHIBIT 2 

NOTICE TO FORMER USIS, PROFESSIONAL SERVICES DIVISION. INC. EMPLOYEES 

This Notice is mailed pursuant to a Consent Decree entered by the federal court for the 
Western District of Pennsylvania in EEOC v. U.S. Investigations Services. Inc.. Civil Action 
Number 3:06-cv-209-KRG-KAP, resolving a lawsuit filed by the Equal Employment Opportunity 
Commission ("EEOC") against USIS, Professional Services Division, Inc. 

Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, 42 U.S.C. § 2000e et se^, as amended ("Title 
VII"), prohibits discrimination against employees and applicants for employment based upon sex, 
race, national origin, color or religion. Title VII further prohibits retaliation against employees or 
applicants who avail themselves of the rights under Title VII by engaging in protected activities, 
such as filing a charge of discrimination and/or testifying or participating in a Commission 
investigation. The EEOC is the federal agency which investigates charges of unlawful employment 
discrimination. The EEOC has the authority to bring lawsuits in federal court to enforce Title VII. 

In its lawsuit, the EEOC alleged that three female employees were sexually harassed by a 
government employee who worked at a government-operated facility in Altoona, Pennsylvania, in 
violation of Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 ("Title VII"). The Commission further alleged 
that these three employees were terminated in retaliation for their complaint about the unlawful 
harassment. USIS, Professional Services Division, Inc. denied these allegations. 

To resolve the case, USIS, Professional Services Division, Inc. and the EEOC have entered 
into a Consent Decree which provided, among other things, that: (1) USIS, Professional Services 
Division, Inc. pay monetary relief; (2) USIS, Professional Services Division, Inc. not discriminate on 
the basis of sex; and (3) USIS, Professional Services Division, Inc. not retaliate against any person 
because she or he opposed any practice made unlawful by Title VII, filed a Title VII charge of 
discrimination, participated in any Title VII proceeding, or asserted any rights under the Consent 
Decree. 

If you believe you have been discriminated against, you may contact the EEOC at (412) 644-
3444. The EEOC charges no fees and has employees who speak languages other than English. 

Any questions about this Notice or compliance with its terms may be directed to the: 
Regional Attorney, EEOC Philadelphia District Office, 801 Market Street, Suite 1300, Philadelphia, 
PA 19107-3127. 
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